Cambridge Public Schools

2011 Mathematics Curriculum Framework Implementation

The Massachusetts Board of Elementary and Secondary Education recently released the 
2011 Mathematics Curriculum Framework, which includes the Common Core State Standards and added Massachusetts-specific standards. The 2011 Math Curriculum Framework was written explicitly to define the knowledge and skills that students must master to be college and career ready by the end of high school.
Cambridge Public Schools has outlined a process for implementing the 2011 Mathematics Curriculum Framework below.

For the 2011-2012 School Year:
· All JK, K, 1st and 2nd grade classrooms will implement the new 2011 framework fully.

· All 3rd, 4th, 5th, 6th, 7th, and 8th grade classrooms will implement new pacing guides focused only on standards common to the 2000 Mathematics Framework and the 2011 Mathematics Framework, plus additional standards from the 2000 framework identified by the DESE to make a full course.
· All 9th, 10th, 11th and 12th grade classrooms will continue with their current pacing guides aligned to the 2000 Mathematics Framework. Throughout the year, the CRLS math department will discuss configurations of courses and work on new pacing guides for the next school year.
· The MCAS in all tested grades will focus on standards common to both frameworks, in addition to identified standards from the 2000 framework.

For the 2012-2013 School Year:
· All schools will implement the new Common Core Standards fully. 

· All JK through 2nd grade will continue to implement their current pacing guides.

· All 3rd through 8th grade classrooms will adopt new pacing guides focused solely on 2011 framework standards. 

· All 9th through 12th grade classrooms will adopt new pacing guides focused on the 2011 Mathematics Framework. 
· The MCAS in all tested grades will focus on standards common to both frameworks in addition to identified standards from the 2011 framework.

For the 2013-2014 School Year:

· The MCAS in all grades will focus solely on the 2011 framework.
For the 2014-2015 School Year:

· The MCAS will be replaced with the PARCC (Partnership for the Assessment of Readiness for College and Careers) assessment. 
· The proposed assessment system will be computer-based. Students will take three assessments at key times during the school year (after 25%, 50%, and 75% of the course has been completed) with a more complete test at the end of the year. Assessments during the year will include more open response questions, whereas the year-end test will contain mostly, if not solely, machine-scored items. Massachusetts is involved in the development and field testing of the assessment.






























